## Minutes Regular Meeting Board of Aldermen--Chapel Hill, N. C. June 14, 1954

The regular meeting of the Board of Aldermen was held in the Town Hall at 8:15 P. M., June 14, 1954.

Present were Mayor Lanier, Aldermen Burch, Davis, Putnam, Robinson, and Wager; Town Attorney LeGrand and Town Manager Rose.

The Mayor stated that on account of the Nation-wide Civil Defense Alert, the meeting would be short.

Joe Barbee, who lives on Mitchell Lane, appeared in the interest of citizens living near the drainage ditch running parallel to Mitchell Lane. He called attention to the offensive odors coming from the ditch and requested the Board to take some action to relieve the situation.

Alderman Burch stated that this matter was a part of the storm drainage situation in Chapel Hill, discussion of which had taken place many times.

Alderman Putnam moved that the Town Manager be empowered to employ an engineer to make a study, estimate the costs and report to the Board on the storm drainage conditions at all critical points in the Town. The motion was seconded by Alderman Robinson and passed.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

on motion of Alderman Putnam.

\_ ----

\_ Acting Clerk

Aprovid en melien of Pedram, seconded by Robinson

June 14, 1954

Page 144